MANALAPAN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS DISTRICT NO. 1
NOTICE OF INTENT
TO AWARD CONTRACT UNDER A NATONAL COOPERATIVE PURCHASING AGREEMENT
WITH HOUSTON-GALVESTON AREA COUNCIL

Please take notice that the Manalapan Township Board of Fire Commissioners District No. 1 intends to
participate in the Houston-Galveston Area Council contract with Pierce Manufacturing, Inc. to purchase
two fire trucks. Information regarding the contract may be found at the Gordons Corner Fire Company
firehouse located at 683 Tennent Road, Manalapan, N.J. 07726 during its regular hours, as well as on the
Board’s website at ManalapanFireDistrictl.com. Information regarding the Houston-Galveston Area
Council can be found at its website HGACBUY.ORG.

The Board authorized membership in the HGAC Cooperative Purchasing Program by a Resolution
previously adopted by the Board. A contract has been signed between the Board and HGAC.

It is the intent of the Board to make a contract award to Pierce Manufacturing Inc., Appleton, Wisconsin,
through the HGAC.

The Board is permitted to utilize a national cooperative purchasing agreement under the authority of
N.J.S.A. 52:34-6.2(b)(3).

The comment period for this Notice of Award ends October 31, 2023.

Manalapan Township Board of Fire Commissioners, District No. 1
By Alan Spector, Chairman



